Davis County Library Board Meeting
Davis County Library Headquarters
Staff Conference Room
133 S. Main Street, Farmington, Utah

October 1, 2013, 8:00 a.m.

PRESENT:

Jamie Rasmussen, Chair

Roger Woodward

Dean Tucker

Susan Smith

Ann Summerhays

Carol Page

Louenda Downs, Commissioner

Chris Sanford, Director

Jerry Meyer, Assistant Director
Neal Geddes, Deputy County Attorney
WELCOME:
Mrs. Rasmussen welcomed the Board and guests to the meeting.

BOARD MEMBER ACKNOWLEDGEMENT – FLORA SHUMWAY:

Mrs. Shumway was unable to attend this meeting. Mr. Woodward made a motion to table this agenda item until the November Board meeting.  Mr. Tucker seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
MINUTES:


Mr. Woodward made a motion to approve the minutes of the Library Board meeting held September 3, 2013.  Mr. Tucker seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously carried.

CONTRACTS – RATIFICATION:
Mrs. Sanford told the Board that the Commission approved a contract with FFKR Architects for architectural services for the Kaysville Branch Library in the amount of $207,500, which includes the programming fee and other architectural services.  Mr. Woodward made a motion to ratify the contract.  Mrs. Smith seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

Jerry Meyer told the Board about the contract with MYHeritage USA, in the amount of $5000, which will provide upgraded search options for the World Vital Records genealogical data base. Mrs. Page made a motion to ratify the contract.  Mr. Tucker seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously carried.
He also told the Board about the contract with Info Group, in the amount of $2,966.l8 for Reference USA which will include additional search options such as access to USJobs and 
USConsumer/Lifestyles as well as showing the results on maps, graphs or pie charts.  The State Library is paying a part of this database.  Mrs. Smith made a motion to ratify the contract.  Mr. Tucker seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
Mrs. Sanford told the Board that the rain gutters at the Central Branch Library have to be replaced.  They have been repaired as many times and they could.  She asked the Board to ratify the contract with Diamond D in the amount of $3,519.  Commissioner Page made a motion to ratify the contract as discussed.  Mr. Woodward seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

DAVIS COUNTY LIBRARY BOARD OF DIRECTORS BYLAWS – PROPOSED CHANGES:

Mrs. Sanford told the Board that on September 10, 2013, copies of the proposed changes were emailed to them in accordance with the bylaws.  The changes are more housekeeping in nature.  They provide clarification regarding the election and duties of the Vice-Chair/Chair Elect as well as the role of the secretary and Library Director in preparing the agenda for monthly meetings on behalf of the Board.  Mr. Woodward made a motion to approve the changes as proposed.  Mr. Tucker seconded the motion.  The motion was passed unanimously.
2014 DAVIS COUNTY LIBRARY BUDGET – PROPOSED:

Mrs. Sanford went over the proposed 2014 budget.  The budget included $100,000 to tear out and redo the parking lot at the Centerville Branch, $50,000 to repair the parking lot at the Central Branch, and $15,000 to repair the stairs on the west side of the North Branch Library.  There is also a need to consistently purchase new PC’s every year to replace aging PC’s in the system.  No additional staff requests are in the budget for 2014 and some hours have been reduced for some part-time employees.  Our budget presentation is on October 16, 2013 from 3:30pm to 4:00pm.  Mr. Woodward made a motion to approve the budget and forward it to the Budget Committee.  Mrs. Summerhays seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously carried.
HOLIDAY HOURS – PROPOSED:
Mrs. Sanford proposed that the Library follow the County’s holiday schedule and close Monday, November 11, in observance of Veteran’s Day.  We will also close Thursday, November 28 and Friday, November 29, for Thanksgiving.  The Library will be open from 10:00am to 2:00pm on December 24, and closed on December 25.  On December 31 the Library will be open from 10:00am to 5:00pm, and closed on January 1, 2014.  Commissioner Downs made a motion to approve the proposed holiday schedule.  Mrs. Smith seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
OPEN MEETING TRAINING – NEAL GEDDES, DEPUTY COUNTY ATTORNEY:

Neal Geddes, from the County Attorney’s Office did a presentation to train the Board on the Open and Public Meetings act, which is an annual requirement. Part of the training was that meetings should be open to the public and deliberations were to be conducted openly and to be as transparent as possible.
CHILDREN’S PROGRAMMING – UPDATE:

Mrs. Sanford told the Board that planning is underway for the Summer Reading Program for 2014.  We are also in the final planning stages for our holiday puppet show.  The contract process is underway for the presenters.
TECHNOLOGY – UPDATE:

Jerry Meyer told the Board that we are going to initiate a self-checkout station at the Headquarters Library.  There is a touch screen at the Syracuse Branch that is not being utilized so we will move that to Headquarters.  The Library will also be doing an upgrade on the software that we manage the public Internet station on (SAM).  It will improve the ability of the staff to monitor the time used by each patron.
BUDGET – UPDATE:

Mrs. Sanford told the Board that the 2013 budget is on track and we should finish the year in good shape.  
BUILDINGS – UPDATE:

-Mrs. Sanford told the Board that we have begun the Design Committee meetings for the Kaysville Branch.  We have moved into the programming phase and the process should move along quickly.
-We are working with Facilities for as many buildings and grounds projects that we have funds for in 2013.  The remainder will be moved to 2014.

-The environmental assessment has been done for North Branch.  We will be doing these for all of the branches and the building assessments will be used in planning for future budgets.
RATIFICATION OF BILLS – AUGUST 2013:
Commissioner Downs made a motion to ratify the bills paid in August 2013 in the amount of $457,958.65.  Mrs. Smith seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously. 
ADJOURNMENT:

Mr. Woodward made a motion to adjourn at 9:20 a.m.  Commissioner Downs seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously carried.
____________________________________________________

Janet Rigby                                                   Date approved
October 1, 2013


